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2019-20 Executive 

President-  Sandy Corey 

Vice President –  Kathy Boone 

Past President- Janet Wright 

Registrar – Trisha Robinson 

Secretary –  Georgina Cantrill 

Treasurer-  Kim Reeleder 

Website:   http://www.woodsockquiltguild.weebly.com 
 

Committees: 

Community Quilts –  Kathy Boone, Georgina Cantrill 

Fat Quarter Draw : Krystyn Davis 

Web Site:  Marilyn Sarchfield & Jolene Clark 

Phone Committee: Linda Markey & Terry Dickinson 

Refreshments: Suzanne Hunter 

Sunshine:  Linda McAffee 

Photography:  Dorothy Davis 

Library:  Ann Grant 

Program:  Doreen Antworth 

Newsletter: Estelle Wilson 

Booking Instructors: Ellen Armour 

Retreat: Diane Scott & Janet W 

Legacy – Suzanne Hunter but still OPEN 

Super Saturday: Janet Melanson & Victoria Theberge(612-2225)*NEW 

Chairperson of Words: Jolene Clark 

CQA Guild rep – Sandy Corey 

 

WQG has a new e-mail address.  woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com 

Make sure you are getting your messages.   

President’s Message: 

http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
mailto:woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com


What a great retreat! Thank you so much to Janet and Diane for all their work. Volunteering is 

often undervalued, but not among quilters! We are so lucky to belong to such a great community! 

Thank you to everyone who does something for someone. Acts of kindness are not always 

acknowledged, but are always appreciated. 

AGENDA 

Call to order 

Opening remarks, welcome 

Guests and new members 

Correspondence 

Approval of Agenda, as published in newsletter 

Approval of Minutes, as published in newsletter 

Business arising from the minutes 

Approval of Treasurer’s report, as published in the newsletter   

New business 

Approval of Committee reports as published in the newsletter 

Retreat, Janet Wright and Diane Scott 

Super Saturday, Janet Melanson 

Senior quilting, Trish Robinson 

Comfort bags, Linda Markey   

Library, Ann Grant 

Upcoming events 

Marketplace 

Any other business 

Show and tell 

Fabric draw 

Next meeting, December 2, 2019,  POTLUCK! 

 

Adjournment 

 

 
     Woodstock Quilt Guild 

Minutes, October 7th 2019 

Meeting called to order  7.02pm 
Opening remarks and welcome. 
Welcome to all members that made it tonight and a welcome to Darcy Hunter our guest speaker. 
Tonight The presentation will be right on the dot  at 7.30, even though the agenda says otherwise. 
Guest and New Members 
Welcome to Trish Warren, Terry’s sister in law from Victoria BC. 
Correspondence 
Letters  received and read out from Sheila with warm thanks for the quilt and all that you do. Also 
from Stewart and Lynne who said thanks and a big thanks for bringing supper after the fire. 
Approval of Agenda as published in Newsletter October 2019 

Moved by Ellen Armour, Seconded by Linda McAffee, 
Motion approved. 



Approval of minutes as published in newsletter. 
Moved by Lucille Kearney, Seconded by Diane Scott. 
Business arising from the minutes 
A few minor errors with Ann’s library report, we had lost a subscription, but had also gained one. 
The motion of adjusted minutes were approved. 
There was no other business arising from the minutes. 
Treasurer’s report, as published in the newsletter. 
Moved by Kim Reeleder, seconded by Cathy Simister, Motion approved. 
New Business. 
Ann Grant worked hard to look at outside caterers for our Christmas dinner, which was $16.95 per 
head plus 10% on top for workers and not forgetting the 15% tax on the top of it all. This was taken to 
the vote which was 15 for and 14 against. 
Kim Suggested that we leave Christmas as it was and look again at June as we did not have a quorum. 
All members agreed. It was also agreed that we all bring in a dish for this Christmas meal. 

The Guest Speaker Darcy Hunter from Darcy Doodle Quilts. 

What a great Trunk Display. It was fantastic. 
A big thanks to Darcy for taking some members down memory lane with the work she had done in the 
past with the Woodstock Guild. 
The work Darcy showed us was just out of this world what a lot of work, and so nice to get to see it. 
Doreen Antworth thanked Darcy for coming this evening, then continued with programs and all 
members who completed the New Brunswick flower were asked to come to the front and show them, 
also to enter into a draw which will be held in December. A new flower was given out for P E I, and 
instructions on how to make the tree on the handout. 
Break 7.55pm 
Approval of Committee reports as published. 
Moved by Trisha  Robinson, and seconded by Doreen Antworth. Motion approved. 
Retreat. 
Janet told us emails had gone out on Friday last with everthing they need to know on it for retreat. 
Also Janet reminded all retreat people not to ener the building till 11am thank you, and see you all 
there. 
Super Saturday 
Crystal will be at Super Saturday in November, and Crystal with Janet displayed a great quilt they will 
be doing in November, all details for this quilt will be in the newsletter. 
Janet showed us what we will be doing this coming Super Saturday on the 19th.  It will be Thread 

Painting, so bring your thread and friction pen. 
Senior Quilting. 
Trish explained Some of her dates were wrong in the news letter but they would be fixed for next month. Help 
is always needed with the Seniors, so please come and help. 
Library 
Ann has a new book coming for next month as at this time it is in Houlton. 

Upcoming Events. 

Sandy added this for quilt shows that members might be interested in. 
October, 19th Quilt Show in Juniper. 



Saturday, November 16 Debec Tuesday Quilters “Snowflake Craft Bazaar.” 9:00 – 12:00 noon Trinity 
United Church Hall, Debec.  No admission charge.   Light refreshments served.  Raffle Quilt tickets on 
Sale. Also baked goods, jams, jellies, Christmas Crafts.   
A.O .B. 
None 

Show and Tell 

Some great work shown tonight, it was nice to see The Nut Cracker from Super Saturday shown, 
fantastic job thanks Ladies. 
Fabric draw 
Sandy volunteered to pull out the first ticket, which was Dianne Lawson, second draw Trisha Robinson, 
third was Terry Harcombe. 
Next meeting November 4th 2019 at 7pm. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:52pm 

 

Treasurer's Report for November 2019 Newsletter   

Submitted by Kim Reeleder    

    

Balance September 27, 2019         $23,859.14 

    

Income: FQ Draw  $              68.00  

 Membership  $           280.00  

 Retreat  $           379.00  

Total Income     $           727.00 

    

    

Expenses: Office  $                4.50  

 Community Quilts  $           112.51  

 Library  $             46.60  

 Program  $           107.03  

Total Expenses    $         (270.64) 

    

Balance October 22, 2019    $      24,315.50 

 

 
 

REPORTS 

Library Report: 
At the October meeting, 13 books were borrowed and 10 are long overdue, some as far back as April. 
It would be apprecited if all the overdue books are returned this month.  Remember, others want to 
get a peek at new ones  too.   
This month I will have a new book to present called “ Farm Girl Vintage 2.” I also have a few new books 
that were donated by Linda McAffee. 



Remember, if you want a special request for a book, please let me know and I will try my best to get it 
in.  See you in November. 
Ann Grant 
 
Registrar’s November Report 
Thirty-six members signed the attendance sheet at the October meeting.   
Twenty additional members registered in the month of October.  One new member.   We welcome 
Joan Bubar who attended her first retreat and registered there.  The total membership registration is 
89. 
Registration will continue in the month of November.  The annual dues fee is $20.00 per quilter.  
Remember to sign the attendance sheet located at the Draws table by the entrance to the Hall.  The 
attendance sheet aids the executive in determining that we have enough members at the meeting to 
vote on motions made at that particular monthly meeting. 
Trisha Robinson 

WQG  Instructors Report 

No report this month. 

Super Saturday dates are: 

Nov 16, 2019 

Jan 18 2020 

Feb 15, 2020 

Mar 21, 2020 

Apr 18, 2020 

May 16, 2020 

Super Saturday November 16th 

This month we are doing Crystal Brown’ quilt called Party Hat Quilt. 

You may make it as big as you want, Crystal’s was a queen size and requires 4.5 Yards 

background (hers was white) and charm squares in dark or medium. You may also need 

5.25 inch squares for the pattern. This can be a scrap quilt to use up some of your fabric. 

Class starts at 9:00 am Doors open at 8:20.  Any questions please call Janet M or 

Crystal Brown.  Sign up sheet will be at the front table when you come in. Thank you 

Janet M 

 

5”charm swap 

1.  Choose a good quality fabric that is in the guidelines, preferably pre washed.  Square 

up.  Cut one 5” strip from the width of fabric.  Cut off all salvages.  Sub cut into eight 5” 

squares.  Set one aside for yourself.  Place 7 charms into a ziploc bag and place your 

name and the name of the swap in or on the bag.  i.e Janet W     blue 

You may do multiple sets within each section, but each set must be a different fabric.  

Only good quality fabric cut accurately.   

 

Nov – green - all over color is green, prints allowed, lights to darks 



Dec – red - all over color is red, prints allowed, lights to darks 

Jan – gray - all over color is gray, prints allowed, lights to darks 

Feb – Anything goes, any color 

March – novelty – any color 

Janet W swap hostess 

 

Sunshine: 

In October, I sent a get well card to Joyce Richard, a thinking of you card to Annette 

Dykeman and a thank you card to Darcy Hunter. Linda M 

 

Community Quilts: 

Community quilts:- We are still very quiet, only one request for a quilt this month.  No 

other activity to report.   Kathy Boone 

 

Retreat 

-October 1- 4, 2020 *Special retreat* 

-October 21- 24, 2021 

-October 6- 9, 2022 

-October 19 -22, 2023 

 Janet & Diane 

35 people attended our 2019 quilt retreat at the Villa Madonna in Rothesay, NB.  All 

arrived Thursday and stayed until Sunday for the fee of $305.00  We enjoyed a demo 

on drawstring bags by Janet M.  Susan Jackson's Massage Therapists came in and gave 

18 of us massages.    We had an exciting game of Left Right Center.  Nancy had her 

fabrics for sale in the basement.  Barb  was in charge of our spiritual service and was 

helped by Debbi and Lucille.  A group picture was taken and there was dancing that 

broke out a couple of times.  We gave the staff a $560.00 gratuity.  The check for the 

Villa was $10,743.00.   

Next years retreat is Oct 1-4, 2020 and we will be bringing Sherida Giddings (Judy 

Neimeyer Certified Instructor) for the weekend.  You may paper piece or not, up to you. 

There will be an additional cost of about $30 that will be charged to all retreaters.  We 

will take sign ups starting in May.  Janet W & Diane S 

 

Program: 

Monday night we will continue with our flower blocks. Those who show and tell their 

block gets their name in the bag for a future draw. A little more talk on the block lotto 

in December. That’s about it. See you on Monday night.....Doreen 

 

Riverside Quilting with the Seniors 

November Report: 



LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS: 

Two quilts have been completed and passed along to the Community Quilts Committee 

for the month of October. 

I am looking for volunteers for the following dates: 

I am in need of volunteers for the months of November 6th (Wednesday) and 

19th(Tuesday),  December 3th(Tuesday).   I apologize for the incorrect dates listed in 

the October report…..senior’s memory moment LOL!  However, since the last meeting 

there has been a change of day for the first November session due to Remembrance 

Day services for the Riverside residents which will be held on Tuesday, November 5th.  

We have been asked to change our quilting day to Wednesday, November 6th just for 

that session.  All future quilting days will be on a Tuesday.  Therefore, the following 

ladies need to confirm with me at the Nov. meeting,  that they are able to come on 

Wednesday, Nov. 6th , (Linda McAffee, Charlotte Cook, Kim Reeleder, Gale Lawrence, 

Ellen Kee) 

 If quilters could volunteer even just one session in our quilting season, that would be 

very much appreciated.  The signup sheet will be on the Draws table as you come into the 

Hall. 

Volunteers need to come to the main dining room at 12:50 p.m. and work with the seniors 

until tea time which usually begins around 2:00 p.m.  If you are able to stay for tea and 

cookies and socialize with the seniors, that would be great too.  We usually finish around 

2:30 p.m. 

Thanks to those who have helped out so far. 

Trisha R. 

 

    The end 


